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Testimony Regarding H.B. 5237, An Act Concerning Fair Chance Employment 

Good Afternoon Senator Gomes, Representative Tercyak and Respected Members of the Labor and 

Public Employees Committee,  

My name is Erica Dean and I am a Policy Analyst at the Connecticut Association for Human Services 

(CAHS).  CAHS is a statewide, nonprofit agency that works to reduce poverty and promote economic success 

through both policy work at the Capitol and program work in low-income communities statewide.  

I am here to support H.B. 5237, otherwise known as the “Ban the Box” policy.  

 “Ban the Box” Promotes Racial Equality  

The racial disparities present in the criminal justice system are well-known. Though African 

American’s make up around 12.3% of the nation’s population, 40% are behind bars. African American 

men are 6x’s more likely to be incarcerated than white males and 2.5 times more likely than Hispanic 

males1, 2.  The cumulative effect of this disparity is that today, fifty years after the passage of the Civil 

Rights Act and 150 years after the ratification of the Reconstruction Amendments, more black men are 

in prison, jail, on probation or parole than were enslaved in 18503.  

       Research has shown that at the one-year mark of being released, between 60 and 75% of previously 

incarcerated individuals are unemployed4. Those that are employed make around 40% less in annual 

earnings than they did prior to incarceration and have limited upward mobility5,6.  After submitting job 

applications, those with criminal records are half as likely to receive an interview; for African American 

applicants, this reduces to 33%7.   “Banning the box” will ensure that all Connecticut residents have a fair 

opportunity to be considered on their qualifications first, instead of being denied because of past 

mistakes.  
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 “Ban the Box” Increases Public Safety by Decreasing Recidivism 

      Studies have consistently showed that employment is one of the best ways to reduce recidivism.  In 

2011, an examination of formerly incarcerated individuals found that employment was the single most 

important influence on decreasing recidivism.  Two years after release, nearly twice as many employed 

people with records had avoided another “incident” with the law when compared to their unemployed 

counterparts8.  A separate three-year recidivism study found that formerly incarcerated persons with 

one year of employment had a 16% recidivism rate over three years in comparison to a 52.3% rate for all 

Department of Corrections releases.  Just 30 days of employment lowered the likelihood of ever being 

re-arrested to 20%9.   

     The Fair Chance Act requires that all potential employees, regardless of criminal past, be treated 

equally.  It is important that those with conviction histories are considered on their present merits 

instead of their past mistakes.    

In closing, this decision should be easy: Connecticut has already implemented “Ban the Box” for state 

employees, and private companies should follow this action.  By making this a universal policy 

throughout the state, unnecessary barriers to employment will no longer exist for past-criminals. 

Instead of weakening race relations and increasing economic disparities, families and communities will 

be strengthened.  
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